

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

March 5, 2024
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in a regular session on Tuesday, March 5, 2024 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 9:00 am.  The minutes from the regular meeting of February 20, 2024 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES

Highway Superintendent Scott Seals informed the Commissioners that an operator with CDL has turned in his notice and the department will be hiring for this position.  Superintendent Seals stated the department is still hiring for a mechanic as well.  There are two dump trucks down.  


Superintendent Seals and Highway Administrative Assistant, Theresa Ray, presented information to the Commissioners regarding StarLink internet service for the Highway Department office.  The cost to purchase equipment for a business is $2,500 with a monthly cost of $140.  There is a 30-day trial period in which the equipment can be returned.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve $2,500 to be paid from ARPA to purchase the StarLink equipment, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Administrative Assistant Ray stated she has sent the 2022-2 CCMG closeout paperwork to INDOT.  The 2023-1 paperwork will be sent to INDOT today.  

RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Director Monty Wolf stated EMA assisted Shoals with a house fire last week.  There was a LAPC meeting and eclipse meeting held last week.  EMA Deputy Director Andy Ringwald stated there are 33 days until the eclipse with one more meeting to be held about a week before the eclipse.  Deputy Director Ringwald stated there are community events being planned on the day of the eclipse.  Director Wolf stated they are working to prepare for the eclipse, but there is much unknown such as weather conditions and if wrecks will happen.  

Clerk Julie Fithian asked if hours at the Courthouse would be changed on the day of the eclipse.  Clerk Fithian stated April 8th, the day of the eclipse, is the last day for voter registration and if the Courthouse is closed voter registration could be extended to the 9th.  After discussion the Commissioners decided to table the issue until the next meeting and reach out to other counties to see what those counties are doing.

Deputy Director Ringwald stated an amateur radio ham club started in Martin County.  If there is anyone interested in amateur radio contact Deputy Director Andy Ringwald or any other ham operator in the community.  

RE: SOIL AND WATER UPDATES

Interim Soil and Water Coordinator, Teresa Harder, presented to the Commissioners information regarding a grant which was received from Clean Water Indiana.  The grant provides funding for three years for an invasive species specialist in which Martin County is the lead district with participating districts being Daviess and Orange Counties.  


President George asked if a replacement coordinator has been found.  Interim Coordinator Harder stated a candidate has been selected and the person’s start date will be around March 18th.  President George stated the candidate’s name will be announced at a future meeting.
RE: HUMAN RESOURCES UPDATES


Human Resources Director, Amy Rincker, stated the openings at the Highway Department have been posted on Indeed, and some résumés have been received.  Director Rincker stated there are openings at the Jail and a bailiff position is open with the Court.  

RE: FIBER INTERNET

Auditor Michelle Norris stated she and President George met with RTC regarding fiber internet and a quote was received.  Auditor Norris stated she reached out to Smithville and received a quote, but additional information is needed.  Auditor Norris stated the County is paying about $953 per month for internet at the Courthouse, Jail, Community Corrections, and Prosecutor’s office.  President George stated there is a contract with the current provider which the County Attorney needs to review.  Auditor Norris stated she was informed yesterday by Matrix that if the Courthouse goes to fiber internet that the firewall and switches would have to be upgraded.

RE: WATER LINE ISSUES AT THE JAIL


President George stated the Jail has had forty to fifty water line breaks since Christmas.  Sheriff Josh Greene has been pricing copper pipe and will have inmates perform the repair.  Sheriff Greene has asked the Commissioners for funding for the repair.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to approve a budgeted amount of $20,000 for the water line repair to be paid from cumulative capital improvement fund, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  President George asked that the Auditor’s office and the Matron keep track of what is spent towards this project.
RE: LAWN EQUIPMENT



President George stated the County needs lawn equipment for the Courthouse and other buildings.  President George received three quotes for a weed eater and a blower.  The Commissioners reviewed the quotes and a motion was made by Commissioner Roush to go with the lowest quote from Napa for Milwaukee weed eater and blower $512.98, seconded by President George.  Commissioner Summers abstained.  All in favor, motion passed.  President George stated a battery powered push mower will be quoted in the future if any business wants to submit a bid.
RE: WEBSITE LINK FOR QUESTIONS FOR THE COMMISSIONERS


Auditor Norris stated Martin County’s website ( in.gov/counties/martin/ ) now has a link to submit comments and questions directly to the Commissioners.  Auditor Norris stated the link is on the front page of the website under the pictures at the top.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:36 am with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 19, 2024 @ 9:00 am.
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